Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Regular Meeting Minutes

April 4, 2002

P.C.F.D. #21 – Graham Fire & Rescue

1. Call to Order
The April 4, 2002 meeting of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association was called to order by Association Vice-President Paul Webb at 9:00 a.m.  Those in attendance were:  Alan Predmore, Buckley FD; Rick Stillwaugh, DuPont FD; Robert Vettleson, McChord AFB FD; James Jaques, Milton FD; Merle Frank, Puyallup FD; Curt Vandver, Puyallup FD; Cynthia Fajardo, Steilacoom Public Safety; Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD; Gary Aleshire, PCFD #2; William Bush, PCFD #3; Paul Berlin, PCFD #5; John Sinclair, PCFD #6; Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8; Dustin Buel, PCFD #11; Andy McAfee, PCFD #14; Eric Nelsen, PCFD #16; Reggie Romines, PCFD #21; Gary Franz, PCFD #21; Tony Judd, PCFD #21; Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB; Norma Pancake, PCEMS; Joe Quinn and Recorder Denise Menge.

2. Flag Salute
Gary Franz led the flag salute.

3. Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the March 14, 2002 minutes with the noted change to Puget Sound Clean Air Agency report changing Mason County to King County.  MOTION CARRIED.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Paul Berlin distributed copies of February and March Treasurer’s report from Bob Black who is unable to attend todays meeting as he is in an interview for Chief’s position.

5. Correspondence
Nothing at this time.

6. Guest Speakers
Paul Webb stated that Pat Riley just arrived.  We will continue with the agenda to give him time to set up.

7. Amercian Red Cross
No representative present.

8. Department of Emergency Management
Wayne Wienholz reported that Steve Bailey was unable to attend today.  May 1st and 2nd is the Terrorism Summit.  Steve Bailey had requested that the PCFCA meeting be moved back a week so as not to conflict for those attending the Summit.  Andy McAfee moved and Gary Franz seconded to move the PCFCA meeting to the second Thursday in May, May 9th.  MOTION CARRIED.  Will make sure that PCFD #8 is aware of change and their meeting room is available.  Also, contact Dave Wakefield as he is scheduled to be the speaker.

9. EMS
Norma reported that July 15th is the mass destruction exercise.  Please contact her and let her know if your agency is willing to participate in this for transporting patients.

10. Fire Marshal
Wayne Wienholz reported that they have been involved in an assessment of fire investigation programs.  It went very well and feels it was well worth the time.  They should be receiving a report back in a few months.  They were most impressed with the records and computerization of reports, i.e. Pierce Responder to SERS, etc.  Approximately 2000 inspections have been entered on the MDC’s and all is going well.  Wayne inquired if there was any interest in a presentation on  how the MDC’s work.  

11. State Chiefs/Western Chiefs
Jeff Jensen reported that the Board has not met yet.  They have received a resignation from the Chief of Yakima, he is moving to Kentucky.  The position on the Board will be opened and addressed at their next meeting.  Also, there is a law firm in Seattle taking on the appeal of Initiative 747 and the constitutionality of it.

Gary Aleshire stated the Western Chiefs held a teleconference yesterday.  He’s heard that the NFPA is looking at developing a standard on Incident Command.  More information to follow.

Wayne reported that the bill to adopt I codes went down in flames.   It made it through the Senate and through the House to the third reading.  The NFPA has a new Director or CEO.  Paul Webb stated that 2496, regarding the 4 year levy constitutional change did pass which will require going to the people for a change.

12. PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon not present.

At this time Paul Webb halted the Agenda to go back to the Guest Speaker.  At this time he introduced Pat Riley, IMG from PCFD #5.  IMG stands for Information Management Guru, God and/or Geek.  He has developed a program that takes the data from the CAD computer and downloads to the reports.  This information used to have to be manually entered and has saved approximately $120,000 to $130,000.  He has taken this a step further and started work on something that would work for MDC’s.  At this time he turned the floor over to Pat Riley.  Pat thanked the membership for allowing him to be here.  Paul’s introduction was very accurate.  He has written a program that takes the data and leverages it into different roles.  He has an interface with Sunpro so that it thinks it is printing the information to a printer but it is actually going to a program he wrote that takes the information and manipulates it.  He has started to address the issue of putting computers in the apparatus by brainstorming and trying to get ahead.  It is just a matter of time before MDC’s are the normal thing.  He put in a request for a budget of four (4) computers in the rigs (ambulances and command).  So far one vehicle has one.  It was brought to his attention that paramedics were taking their own computers in the rigs and typing up their narratives while on their way back to the station.  This is a good use of time and why not take it a step further.  They have added station printers to the CAD system so they have “rip and run” sheets.  These sheets have the information of where they are going, etc.  For this demonstration Pat explained that the computer he is using does not have the touch screen capability as what is actually used in the vehicles.  The whole county is in the system and is the equivalent of an electronic map book.  It can zoom in and out by simply pressing buttons on the screen.  It accesses or uses the county GIS information.  Discussion followed.  The way he has it set up now, each computer is self-contained and there are no monthly fees.  There are pros and cons with going to the CDPD cards to have a hard wireless connection.  First off there is a $50.00 per month per vehicle charge.  Also, there are dead spots where information is not sent and/or received.  Discussion followed.  If anyone is interested in a demonstration, please contact Pat Riley.  He brought three (3) CD’s with him today that are up for grabs.  Pat stated that he is going to set up the touch screen for anyone interested in seeing that at the break or after the meeting.

13. EMS
Alan Predmore stated that June recerts are due soon.

14. Training

Nothing at this time.

15. Education Committee
Nothing at this time. 

16. Program/Speaker Committee
Next months meeting speaker will be Dave Wakefield.  Paul Webb will touch base with him regarding the date change for the meeting.  June will try to get Ladenburg in.  July there is no meeting.  If anyone has any ideas or suggestions for a program or speaker, please contact Alan Predmore or Paul Webb.

Gary Franz stated that there were several items from last month that Chief Serpas with the State Patrol was going to get back to us on.  Has that happened yet?  Alan Predmore stated that it has not happened yet.  He did receive an e-mail from his secretary stating that he has not forgotten about getting back to us.  It was suggested that Chief Serpas be brought back to another meeting as a speaker.

17. Legislative Caucus Committee
Andy stated that the 911 sales tax legislature was signed by the Governor.  Is there a committee going to be formed for this?  Paul stated that not a committee per se as it doesn’t affect everyone.  There are different perspectives on this and he’s not sure it justifies a committee.  Alan stated this issue is partially why Ladenburg is scheduled for the June meeting.  John Sinclair inquired if it would be possible to get secondary PSAP groups together and be pro-active on this.  Paul Webb suggested deferring this to the next meeting and come back with recommendations.

18. Nominating Committee
Nothing at this time.

19. Banquet Committee
Wayne reported the Banquet Committee has met.  Matt Holm with CPFR is going to be involved this year.  Gary Franz suggested there should be an awards committee.  Discussion followed.  Andy McAfee moved and Gary Aleshire seconded to appoint Gary Franz as chair of the Awards Committee.  MOTION CARRIED.  Gary Franz will work with the Executive Board on this.

20. Audit Committee

Nothing at this time.

21. Fire Benefit Charge Committee

Next meeting is Tuesday, April 9 at 2:00 at Station 2-1.

22. County Code (Road/LID) Committee

Reggie stated there are threats with changes in road widths in Low Impact Developments.  Supposed to keep more vegetation and less pervious roads, but still have the same number of homes, etc.  The Pierce County Planning Commission is trying to decrease the road width from 24 feet to 20 feet.  At this time he turned the floor over to Gary Franz.  Gary stated that he has been reading through Chapter 10 on this subject, he distributed a copy of the schedule of the meetings regarding this.  The primary issue with LID’s is that it requires no less than 65% of the natural vegetation to remain in place.  If it is destroyed during construction, then it must be replaced once construction is completed.  One component of this is eliminating or reducing how water is collected, treated, stored, etc.  Through this, we might see vegetative roof structures.  The planning commission is uninformed and does not realize the impacts and consequences of these actions to the fire service.  We need to address these issues and make them aware.  Reggie stated that if everyone is in agreement on this, that vehicle access is important, he would like to see a letter from this Association to the Planning Commission.  Reggie stated he would make a motion for the PCFCA to write a letter endorsing road widths not be less than 24 feet wide.    Reggie stated on there is a meeting on the 10th to make an initial presentation to the Planning Commission on this.  He would like everyone that is available to be there with their white shirts on in support of this to make a strong impression.  The meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. on April 10th.  John Sinclair seconded the motion with a friendly amendment; not that we endorse, but that we oppose anything less than 24 feet wide.  Reggie accepted the amendment to his motion.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Jeff inquired if labor has been brought into this?  Gary stated not yet.  What would be the best way to go about that?  Paul suggested approaching individually.  Encouraged everyone to go back and talk to their union presidents regarding this and if they have questions or concerns have them contact Gary Franz and/or Reggie Romines.  Discussion followed.  

23. Unfinished Business
Paul reminded everyone of the necessity to be signatory to the PCSORT agreement.  Once signed, send to Bob Black.

24. New Business
Nothing at this time.

25. Good of the Order
Paul Berlin stated the Golf Tournament is set for August 16th.  Handouts distributed.

PCFD #5 is hosting a free health screening on Saturday from 9:00 to 2:30.  Flyers distributed.

Gary Aleshire stated the MMRS group has a cache of pharmaceuticals and are working on a process of distribution.

Curt Vandver stated that he is going in for surgery on Thursday.  He will be out for the next 4 to 6 months.  Dave Potter will be filling in for him.

Paul Webb stated that he is taking order for roses for Secretary’s day (April 24th).

26. Adjournment
There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  MOTION CARRIED.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Menge

Recording Secretary

The next meeting has been moved to May 9th, 2002 at PCFD #8 - Edgewood beginning at 9:00 a.m.
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